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2021 
Key Dates 

 
Term 1 

Jan 28 – April 1  
 

Term 1 Week 10 
 

Thursday 1st April 
Holy Thursday 

Last Day of Term 1 
 

Friday 2nd April 
Good Friday 

 
Sunday 4th April 
Easter Sunday 

 
 

Term 2 
April 19 – June 25 

 
Term 2 Week 1 

 
Monday 19th April 

Student Free Day – Staff 
Professional Development 

  
Tuesday 20th April 

First Day for Students 
 

Friday 23rd April 
Whole School Mass 

 
Term 2 Week 2 

 
Tuesday 27th April 

Student Led Conferences - 
Day 1 

Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

 
Wednesday 28th April 
#6 Open Morning And 

School Alive Tour 
Student Led Conferences - 

Day 2 
Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

 
Thursday 29th April 

Confirmation - Parent 
Information Session 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
Dear Parents and Families, 
 
As Term One draws to a close, we extend our thanks to all children, parents and families for 
the learning, discussion, engagement and cooperation that has been demonstrated throughout 
the past ten weeks. We particularly thank all SFX staff who continually give so tirelessly and 
generously of their time and effort in ensuring the best educational outcomes for your 
children. 
As the season of Easter approaches, we are reminded of the events that led up to the 
crucifixion of Jesus and the glory associated with Jesus’ resurrection on Easter Sunday. 
 
End of Term 
This Thursday 1st April marks the end of our first term. School resumes for Term 2 on Tuesday 
20th April at 8.55am. Please note that the School Term ends this Thursday at 2:20pm.  

 
Buses will run as normal but an hour earlier e.g. 2:20pm 

 
Beginning of Term Two: School resumes for all children on Tuesday 20th April.  
School staff will return on Monday 19th April, with this day being devoted to preparation work 
for our school review. Please note: Monday 19th April is a pupil free day. 
 
Senior School Athletic Sports @ SFX  
Unfortunately the only thing we couldn’t control, the weather, got the better of us last week, 
meaning we couldn’t conduct our Year 3-6 Athletics Day as planned. The safety of all 
participants was paramount in the decision.  
We are endeavouring to organise and reschedule this event and will inform you of the details 
as soon as they have been finalised. Thank you for your support and understanding 
 
St. Francis Xavier School Working Bee 
Many thanks to the families who attended yesterday’s 
working bee! 
Much was accomplished and our school surroundings are 
looking beautiful. 
We appreciate the commitment families make in order to 
attend their allocated working bees (held on the last Sunday 
of each term). 
 
St. Alipius Easter Mass Times 
Lent offers us all a very special opportunity to grow in our relationship with God and to deepen 
our commitment to a way of life, rooted in our baptism.  In our busy world, Lent provides us 
with an opportunity to reflect upon our patterns, to pray more deeply, experience sorrow for 
what we've done and failed to do, and to be generous to those in need. Easter brings to 
conclusion our Lenten Journey.  Mass times are as follows: 
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Friday 30th April 

Year 2 BW Assembly 
Casual Dress Day 

 
Term 2 Week 3 

 
Tuesday 4th May 

Bravehearts Incursion 
 

Wednesday 5th May 
Student Led Conferences - 

Day 3  
 

Friday 7th  May 
Mother's Day Liturgy 

 
Term 2 Week 4 

 

Tuesday 11th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Wednesday 12th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Thursday 13th May 

NAPLAN Testing - Year 3 & 5 

 

Friday 14th May 

Year 1 RC Assembly 

 
Term 2 Week 5 

 

Monday 17th May 

Student Free Day 

 

Friday 21st May 

Foundation EH Assembly 

 
 

Term 2 Week 6 
 

Monday 24th May 

Catholic Education Week 

begins 

 

Friday 28th May 

Foundation TW Assembly 

Casual Dress Day 

 
Term 2 Week 7 

 

Thursday 3rd June 

Year 3 Camp – Sunnystones 

 

Friday 4th June 

Year 6 JF Assembly 

Year 3 Camp – Sunnystones 

 
 
 
 
 

 Holy Thursday, 1st April 2021:   7.00pm St Alipius’ Church 

 Good Friday, 2nd April 2021:       3.00pm St Alipius’ Church 

 Holy Saturday, 3rd April 2021:   7.00pm St Alipius’ Church 

 Easter Sunday, 4th April 2021:   9.00am St Alipius’ Church, Ballarat East, & 
                                                                10.30am Ss Peter & Paul’s Church, Bunninyong 
 
Extract from St Francis Xavier Primary School Expectations of Parents and Guardians 
Please find below the communication to parents about use of Social Media at St. Francis 
Xavier. These guidelines refer to any communication that could be identified with and 
endorsed by St. Francis Xavier Primary School, Ballarat East Ltd or its various identities e.g. Villa 
etc. 

All Parents, Guardians and members of the community using social media must: 

 Ensure any social media usage is supportive of St Francis Xavier Primary School. This also 
applies to all employees, staff, Board, sub-committee members and volunteers. 

 Avoid any statement that might bring St Francis Xavier Primary School into disrepute. 

 Not commit the school to any action or initiative without appropriate authority. 

 Not disclose official information unless authorized to do so or unless it is already in the 
public domain. 

 Be aware of laws covering defamation, libel, privacy and the protection of intellectual 
property. 

 Be apolitical, impartial and professional, and avoid any statements that might be 
interpreted as being in contravention of the teachings of St Francis Xavier Primary School 
Ballarat East Ltd and the Catholic Church. 

 
Please find attached the St Francis Xavier Primary School - Facebook Guidelines. These can 
also be accessed at https://www.facebook.com/notes/st-francis-xavier-primary-school/st-francis-

xavier-primary-school-facebook-guidelines/810733045775423/  
 
 Student - Led Conferences at SFX 
Your child(ren) will be showcasing their schoolwork and discussing learning goals with you 
through Student-Led Conferences. During Student – Led Conferences, your children will lead 
the discussion with you about their school work, while teachers will help direct conversation 
and answer questions you may have.  
 
These conferences are scheduled for Week 2 & 3 next term, on the following dates: 
 
1. Tuesday 27th  April 2021 
2. Wednesday 28th April 2021 
3. Wednesday 5th May 2021 
 
These meetings will last for 20 minutes and we 
encourage all families to attend. Children must 
attend these meetings! 
 
We have several goals for holding conferences 
using this format:  

 For parents – we hope that you will get to see rather than simply being told about your 
child’s progress.  

 For students – we hope students will take more responsibility for their learning.  

 For teachers – we want teachers to have more meaningful and impactful conferences with 
you.  

 For all – we want to maximize our time together, create ways to partner with one another 
to support student success.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/notes/st-francis-xavier-primary-school/st-francis-xavier-primary-school-facebook-guidelines/810733045775423/
https://www.facebook.com/notes/st-francis-xavier-primary-school/st-francis-xavier-primary-school-facebook-guidelines/810733045775423/
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Term 2 Week 8 
 

Friday 11th June 

Year 5 LL Assembly  

 
Term 2 Week 9 

 

Monday 14th June 

Queen’s Birthday – Public 

Holiday 

 

Tuesday 15th June 

Year 2 Camp - Log Cabin 

Camp Creswick  

 

Wednesday 16th June 

Year 2 Camp - Log Cabin 

Camp Creswick 

 

Friday 18th June 

Year 4 BL Assembly 

 
Term 2 Week 10 

 

Friday 25th June 

Last Day of Term 2 

Year 3 CP Assembly 

Casual Dress Day 

 
 

Term 3 
July 12– Sept 17  

 
Term 3 Week 1 
Term 3 Week 2 
Term 3 Week 3 
Term 3 Week 4 
Term 3 Week 5 
Term 3 Week 6 
Term 3 Week 7 
Term 3 Week 8 
Term 3 Week 9 

Term 3 Week 10 
 
 
 

 
 

Term 4 
Oct 4 – Dec 16 

 
Term 4 Week 1 
Term 4 Week 2 
Term 4 Week 3 
Term 4 Week 4 
Term 4 Week 5 
Term 4 Week 6 
Term 4 Week 7 
Term 4 Week 8 
Term 4 Week 9 

Term 4 Week 10 
Term 4 Week 11 

 
 

Student Led Conferences can be booked online using  PAM 
Please note:  that PAM will be used for booking Student Led Conferences with instruction 
included below. 
PAM will open on Wednesday 24th March at 9:00am for you to log in a conference time. You 
can logon yourself and choose your preferred time or alternatively contact the office and we 
can do this for you.  The allocated time is 20 mins per conference.  
 
Student - Led Conferences on PAM - Booking Instructions for Parents 
1. Log into PAM using your Username and Password 

 
PAM can be accessed via the schools homepage:http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-
events/parent-access-module/ or by going directly to the PAM site 
https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx 
 
2. Click on Parent Teacher Interviews 

3. Select student 

4. Select Core Group 

5. Select Teacher (If your child’s class has 2 teachers, only one teacher has the times 

available.) 

6. Select your time 

7. Click Book Interview 

 The interview times will be displayed underneath your booking window.  If you need to 
alter your child’s interview time please click on the blue pen box and alter your time. 

 If the interview time you have made does not suit and you wish to delete the time, please 
click on the red cross box 

 There is an option to print your interview booking times by clicking the blue printer icon. 
Please do not hesitate to contact the office on 5331 6311 should you have any queries or 
concerns. 
 

Arrangements for End of the School Day Pick-Up changes today 
Please note that there is a change to End of the School Day Pick-Up beginning today as per 
details below. 
 

 3:00pm – 3:10pm 3:10:pm – 3:20pm 3:20pm onwards 

 
Children with Surnames beginning… 

 

Week 10 

 

Monday 29th 

March to 

Thursday 1st April 

 

H - P Q - Z A - G 

 
Thank you to everyone for your continued co-operation and understanding! 
 
Occupational Therapist - Brittany Curtain 
  
Please see below the Third  Edition of The OT Times  
 
Brittany Curtain 
Occupational Therapist 

http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
http://www.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/news-events/parent-access-module/
https://pam.sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au/Login/Default.aspx
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------------------------------------- 
All other Calendar Dates for 

2021 have been updated 
and can be accessed live on 

the Skoolbag App or by 
visiting the School Website. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
School Closure Days 
Please note that in Term 2 we have set aside two days as a School Closure Days for Staff 
Professional Development.  

 Monday 19th April School will be closed as a Staff  Professional Development Day 

 Monday 17th May School will be closed as a Staff  Professional Development Day 
 
I hope that you all have a safe and enjoyable school holiday and are able to share Easter with 
family and friends. I thank you all for your continued support and look forward to working with 
you again next term. 
 
Have a great week! 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Paul Bissinella 
Principal 
 

Catherine McAuley 

The simplest and most practical lesson I know…is to resolve to be good today, but better tomorrow. 
Let us take one day only in hands, at a time, merely making a resolve for tomorrow, thus we may hope 
to get on taking short, careful steps, not great strides. 

 

Letter to de Sales White February 28, 1841 
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Religious Education News 

 

  
Confirmation News 
Sacraments are now coordinated by the parish of St Alipius, not the school. Parents need to 
register and pay through the parish. Any registration forms filled in for 2020 have been 
shredded and all registration forms need to be completed and returned to the parish at 
registration.  
 
Here are some diary dates relating to Confirmation in Term 2. To receive the sacrament, 
families need to attend the information evening and the workshop. 
 

Enrolment and Information Meeting at St Alipius Church 
CHOOSE ONE 

 Tuesday 27th  April at 7pm  

 Wednesday morning 28th  April at 10:30am 

 Wednesday 28th  April at 7pm 

 Thursday 29th  April at 7pm  
 
Please bring your child’s Baptism certificate, payment of $30 (cash or EFTPOS) and completed enrolment form. 
Enrolment forms will be distributed before the meeting and will also contain important details about choosing 
sponsors and Confirmation names. 
No need to book for this event. 
 
The people who paid during 2020 will not need to pay again. A list of those who have already paid for Confirmation in 
2020 has been given to the parish. If you are not sure if you have paid, please email me and I will let you know. 
bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au  
 
If you need to receive another copy of the preparation booklets, you will need to pay the fee. If you still have the 
booklets from 2020, you may complete these or revisit the activities early in Term 2. The booklets are the resource for 
home preparation for your child or children and form an important part of the program. 
 
Parent & Child Workshop at SFX  
CHOOSE ONE 

 Thursday 6th  May 4:30 - 5:30 

 Thursday 6th  May 6:00 - 7:00 

 Thursday 6th  May 7:15 - 8:15 
If you cannot attend on Thursday 6th  May, you will need to attend a workshop at another venue. Other dates are still 
to be confirmed, but will be available early next term. 
No need to book for your Parent & Child workshop. 
 
Confirmation Celebrations: 
CHOOSE ONE 

 Wednesday 19th  May at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 26th  May at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 2nd  June at 6:30pm 

 Wednesday 9th  June at 6:30pm 
Due to COVID-19 restrictions, each child may have 3 guests and one of these must be his/her sponsor.  
Bookings for Confirmation will be online and will open after the last information/enrolment session. 
Please direct all Confirmation questions to the Parish Office on 53326611. The office is staffed 12 hours per week at 
the moment, so you may need to leave a message. 
 
Baptism 
If your child has been baptised since he/she started at St Francis Xavier Primary School, make sure you have informed 
us and you have sent a copy of the Baptism certificate to the school office. Your child will not be listed as Catholic in 
our school records and you may miss out on sacrament information.  If you are seeking Baptism for your child, please 

 

mailto:bluckman@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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call the St Alipius parish office on 53326611. If you wish to convert to Catholicism from another Christian faith, also call 
the parish office. 
  
Bernadette Luckman  
Religious Education  Leader 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL - Sunday 28th  March 2021 

 

PALM SUNDAY OF THE PASSION OF THE LORD YEAR B 

  

Gospel  
 
Mk 14:1 – 15:47 
 
The passion of our Lord Jesus Christ according to Mark 
 
N It was two days before the Passover and the feast of Unleavened Bread, and the chief priests and scribes were looking for a 
way to arrest Jesus by some trick and have him put to death. For they said, 
C It must not be during the festivities, or there will be a disturbance among the people. 
N Jesus was at Bethany in the house of Simon the leper; he was at dinner when a woman came in with an alabaster jar of 
very costly ointment, pure nard. She broke the jar and poured the ointment on his head. Some who were there said to one 
another indignantly, 
C Why this waste of ointment? Ointment like this could have been sold for over three hundred denarii and the money given 
to the poor; 
N and they were angry with her. But Jesus said, 
J Leave her alone. Why are you upsetting her? What she has done for me is one of the good works. You have the poor with 
you always and you can be kind to them whenever you wish, but you will not always have me. She has done what was in her 
power to do; she has anointed my body beforehand for its burial. I tell you solemnly, wherever throughout all the world the 
Good News is proclaimed, what she has done will be told also, in remembrance of her. 
N Judas Iscariot, one of the Twelve, approached the chief priests with an offer to hand Jesus over to them. They were 
delighted to hear it, and promised to give him money; and he looked for a way of betraying him when the opportunity should 
occur. 
On the first day of Unleavened Bread, when the Passover lamb was sacrificed, his disciples said to him, 
C Where do you want us to go and make the preparations for you to eat the Passover?  ……. 
 

The Gospel of the Lord 
  

REFLECTION by Greg Sunter 
Gospel Reflection  
 
By the time the gospel accounts came to be written, it was more than 35 years after the death of Jesus. The Gospel of Mark 
is now very widely held to have been the first of the four gospels, written in about the year 70 CE. One of the reasons for the 
writing of the gospels was the fact that those who had walked and talked with Jesus were becoming old and dying. There was 
a sense of capturing the story before the last eye witnesses were gone. This is very evident in the Passion narrative from the 
gospel of Mark. One can almost hear an elderly voice dictating the events: ‘then this happened …; then he said …; then we all 
thought …’ Like so much of this particular gospel, there is very little embellishment. It’s like an old time detective show, ‘Just 
give us the facts!’ The gospel of Mark presents the story of the Passion as a sequence of events with little commentary or 
theological reflection. (That is partly why it lends itself so well to being read by several voices.) 
 
One of the best examples that the gospel is a straightforward recollection of events is the inclusion of the scene in 
Gethsemane when the young man ran away naked. No storyteller would create such a bizarre, unexplained event. There is 
no explanation of who the young man is, why he was wearing only a loincloth, nor why the armed men tried to seize hold of 
him. It is reported in exactly the same style as the rest of the story – very matter-of-fact. The presence of the young man – 
both in Gethsemane and in the gospel – has puzzled scholars for many years, yet if nothing else, it provides evidence of the 
way in which this Passion narrative was transmitted from lived experience, to memory, to oral account, to written gospel. 
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Gospel Focus – This man was a son of God 
By the time we have stood and listened to this lengthy Passion narrative, the listener may have started to wilt by the time we 
get to the death of Jesus. Yet the gospel writer keeps one of the most important messages for this moment. As Jesus dies, a 
centurion standing by utters the inspired words, ‘In truth, this man was a son of God.’ Famously played by John Wayne in the 
movie, The Greatest Story Ever Told, the centurion is the voice of the gentile – the non-Jew – representing all those 
throughout the world who will recognise the truth of Jesus’ life and purpose. 
 
Have you thought? Passion of the Passion 
The Passion narrative is very aptly named. The emotion and power of this story is nothing short of passionate. The gospel 
writer’s style of fast paced, unadorned factual narrative is a very effective way of helping the reader/listener to engage in the 
story. It is, after all, the first half of the most important Christian story – finished off by the resurrection that is celebrated on 
Easter Sunday. It is easy to see why this stark, narrative style was embellished and expanded upon by the later gospel writers 
and yet it is perhaps the more passionate for the lack of explanation and theologising. 
 
Living the Gospel – Before the cock crows 
Peter is an interesting character in the gospels. He is one of the first of the disciples to be called; Jesus changes his name and 
places great trust in him; he is witness to the most significant moments of Jesus’ life; he is able to profess his faith in Jesus as 
the Christ and yet it is he who denies even knowing Jesus. We might have thought that Peter was Jesus’ most loyal and 
faithful follower, yet it is he who can’t stand up and claim that he was a follower of Jesus. Is it any wonder that it is difficult 
for us today  
sometimes? 

 
A beginning point for discussion of this week's Gospel with children:  
Q. Why is the detailed retelling of this Passion narrative such an important part of the Christian tradition? 
Q. What emotions might Jesus have been feeling when he prayed at Gethsemane? 
Q. What message was conveyed to humankind by Jesus’ death? 
Q. What is significant about the group of people who were with Jesus at the very end of his life? 
 
Q. What ‘moment’ of the story can you identify with and apply to your own life? 

Greg Sunter has worked in Catholic Education (Brisbane) for many years, most recently as a member of the Religious Education team and 
Mission and Formation team. He has extensive experience of praying with young people and forming others to lead prayer with young 
people. He is the author of books on adolescent faith, is a regular speaker at youth and evangelisation conferences, and is a retreat and 
reflection facilitator and presenter. His areas of interest include religious education, theology, scripture, spirituality, Catholic ethos, prayer, 
and ministry with young people. 

 

 
 
 

Curriculum  News 
 

 

 
Library News 
The library will now be open for children to return and borrow 
books weekly from 8:30am – 8:45am Monday through to 
Thursday. Mrs Clark will be in the library during this time to 
return books and assist children with borrowing books. 
 
Please encourage your child to visit the library before school to 
return and borrow books.  

Book Fair 
We are very excited to announce that the Book Fair is taking place this year!  
The Book Fair provides children with the opportunity to explore literature and 
select books of interest. The Book Fair is a great way to celebrate reading 
within our community with hundreds of fun, engaging and affordable books for 
the children to discover. Prior to the Book Fair, classes will be given the 
opportunity to view the selected books and write a wish list.  
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Book Fair Details 
 
Who: The Book Fair will again be organised by our wonderful P&F Committee 
 
Where: School Gymnasium 
 
When: To minimise congestion in the Gymnasium, the Book Fair opening hours will coincide with Student Led 
Conferences (dates and times below): 
 

o Tuesday 27th April, 2021 - 3:45pm – 7:45pm 
o Wednesday 28th April, 2021- 3:45pm – 7:45pm 
o Wednesday 5th May, 2021- 3:45pm – 7:45pm 

 
We ask that families visit the Book Fair while onsite prior to or after their child’s Student Led Conference. The option 
to order online will also be available.  
 
Colouring in Competition 
We are very excited to announce that a colouring in competition linked to the Book Fair space theme will take place! 
The colouring in sheets (attached to this week’s newsletter) are available for all children who would like to participate.  
The coloured in pictures will then be used to decorate the Gymnasium in preparation for the Book Fair. Prizes in the 
form of Book Fair vouchers will be awarded per level. 
 
Stay tuned for further information regarding the Book Fair! 
 
Have a fantastic week! 
 
Jayne Bosworth 
Deputy Principal - Learning Enhancement 
 

Wellbeing News  
 

 

Managing anxiety before it becomes a problem 
The attached article gives us all a few great tips on 
how to manage anxiety.  
*Recognise anxiety triggers 
*Know how it shows 
*Give kids tools to manage their states 
*Help kids to understand how anxiety works 
We hope the suggestions may be useful. 

 
Term 2 topic in our SEL (Social and Emotional Learning) sessions will be: Personal Strengths                                              
Children and young people need a vocabulary to help them recognise and understand strengths and 
positive qualities in themselves and others. Research states the importance of identifying and using 
individual strengths which in turn promotes student wellbeing, positive behaviour and academic 
achievement. 
Children will be given many opportunities to build vocabulary when discussing personal, social and 
ethical challenges. 
 
Happy Days, 
 
Jane Clark                                        Carla Cicchini   
Wellbeing Leader                          Digital Technologies Leader 
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Physical Education News 
 

Senior School Athletic Sports @ SFX  
Unfortunately the only thing we couldn’t control, the weather, got the better of us 
last week, meaning we couldn’t conduct our Yr 3-6 Athletics Day as planned. The 
safety of all participants was paramount in the decision.  
 
We are endeavouring to organise and reschedule this event and will inform you of 
the details as soon as they have been finalised. Thank you for your support and 
understanding 

 
 

Primary School Netball competitions 
Registrations are now open for Primary School Netball competitions for Year 3/4’s and 5/6’s on 
Tuesday or Wednesday afternoons. The season begins in May and is held over 8 weeks (no finals). 
Please contact me if your child would like to be involved. 
 
Calendar Events 2021 
Term 2 

 Friday 23rd  April - Catholic Primary Schools Cross Country @ Fed Uni 
 Friday 7th  May - Catholic Primary Schools Netball (Girls & Mixed) 
 Friday 7th  May - Catholic Primary Schools Soccer (Boys, Girls & Mixed) 
 Friday 21st  May - Catholic Primary School Football @ St Pat’s College 

 
Have a supe week everyone. 
 
Shaun Carroll 
Sports Co-ordinator 
 

Uniform Shop Update 
 

NEWS from the Uniform Shop:   

 

 EFTPOS AVAILABLE in the Uniform Shop 

 POP up shop will be happening again in the undercover area on Friday 26th  March 2:45 to 

3:30 all uniforms for sale $5 and $10 

 

 
 

Opening Hours Term  1 2021:  

 Monday 8.40 am – 9.10 am  

 Wednesday 8.40 am – 9.10 am  

 Friday 3.00pm – 3.30pm 

 

 

Available NOW! 

 Boys school socks $10 a pair 

 School coats available $55 

 Swim hats available $10 

Price List & Order Form 
The price list and order form is downloadable from the schoolbag app.   
Orders with full payment may be left at the front office. 
 
DONATIONS PLEASE 
Please check your cupboards for any uniform items you no longer need. Donations of second hand 
uniforms can be left at the shop with Sam or Yvonne. All donations are appreciated. Thanks. 
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Uniform Shop Volunteers – we need your help! 

All we need is half an hour of your time once or twice a term!! 
 
Please Sign Up to Help in the Uniform Shop by clicking on the following link: 
https://signup.com/go/JvsbATD 
 

or text Yvonne Arnts on 0426 240 
496 if you are able to help, with your 
preferred day. Thanks. 
 
The shop is open and EFTPOS 
available in store and for all your 
online orders. All orders to be picked 
up at front office  

 
 

Community News  
   

 
Condolences 
We offer our sincere condolences to Jasper (Year 4 PB) and the Patterson Family on the recent loss of their loved 
Father and Pa. 
  
We also offer our sincere condolences to Maya (FTW), and the Skewes Family on the loss of their loved Mother and 
Grandpa. 
 
 

 
 

TERM 1 PROGRAM 
MULTI-SPORTS (90 MINUTES) 

Wednesdays after school 3:25 pm - 4:55pm 
(3rd of Feb) to (31st of March)  

Tennis, Soccer, T-Ball and Basketball. 
Preps to Grade 4 

$178.20 for the 9 week program 
Enrol online www.kellysports.com.au 

Any queries call or text Paul on 0423 335 616 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://signup.com/go/JvsbATD
http://www.kellysports.com.au/
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Student of the Week Awards 

Week 9: Compassion      

Year levels 
 

Award recipients 

FTW Edie Waldron & Archie Gerdts 

FND Albert Stanley & Ava Warr 

FEH Mackenzie Donnelly and Hudson Ryan  

FSM Livia Pietrantuono and Lenny Owins 

1RC Carter Keen and Lily Davison 

1MM Hannah Firth & Sibella Moore 

1GJ Betsy Nicholson & Levi Crowe 

2GH Leni Brown and William McGregor 

2AH Nicholas Hyland and Maddie Murphy 
2BW Aila Glab and Cruize Van Langevelde 

3SB Cooper Daly and Ivy Reus 

3GS Mila Shillito and Eden Howard  

3CP Harriet Le Grand and Orion Morton 

4BL Harriet Johnson, Louis Brit 

4CJ Georgia Dundas, Will Brown-Kenyon 

4PB Ella-Sam Lunn and Jack Gerdtz 

5MM Ryan Cook and Jameson Reus 

5LL Milla Russell, Isaac Morris 

5MMA Maggie Locke, Archer Bolt 

6CC Noah Vallance, Lily Mason 
6JF Riley Boadle, Charlee Walker 

Japanese Jessica Youl, Emma Locke , Lilly Rice 3SB, Chelsea Crowe 3SB 

Performing Arts Maya Zielinski  6CC 
Abe Sosinski 4PB 

Visual Arts Eliza Trigg 6CC 
Hannah Firth 1MM 
 

Environmental Education 
 

Finley Murray 2AH 

 

 
Go to our St. Francis Xavier Facebook page for more photos: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Francis-Xavier-Primary-School/273229632859103?ref=hl 
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/St-Francis-Xavier-Primary-School/273229632859103?ref=hl

